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Dexter Rural Fire Protection District Board of Directors Meeting

Meeting of the Board of Directors 

In person 

August 20, 2024

Call to Order: President Bob Holland called the meeting to order at 6:12 p.m.

Present: 
Directors Larry Severance, Larry Swartz, Rich Stronach, and Tim Strinz
Absent: 
None
Staff: 

Fire Chief Larry Wooldridge, Shift Personnel Aidan Rozcicha
Guests: Dulcy Pierce, serving as Board Clerk
Minutes: The Board reviewed the minutes of the July 23, 2024, Board of Directors meeting. A typo was noted on page 2 – Rich Stronach’s name was listed as Ric under the Election of Officer’s. Director Rich Stronach moved to accept the minutes, with the amendment to the typo, as presented. Director Tim Strinz seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Financial Review and Bill Approval: The Board reviewed the financial statements and district bills.  Chief Wooldridge identified an issue with payroll and will discuss the issue directly with the involved personnel. Director Larry Swartz made a motion to approve the financial statements and pay the districts bills.  Director Rich Stronach seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Correspondence: No correspondence.
Chief’s Report: 
Upcoming Board Training: Chief Wooldridge will finalize the details of the upcoming Board training on Tuesday, September 17th, and send them out to the Board. After discussion, the regularly scheduled September Board meeting on Tuesday, September 17th at 6:00 p.m. will be held immediately following the training. Chief Wooldridge will ensure the meeting change is advertised appropriately.  

AFG Grant: Chief Wooldridge reported that Dexter Fire received the AFG grant for new air packs, masks, etc. He will be reaching out to three vendors to review their models and obtain quotes. He will provide an update at the September meeting.
Conflagration Response: Chief Wooldridge reported on apparatus and personnel who have been deployed on conflagrations and local incidents. No issues with any of the fire apparatus were reported. Chief Wooldridge had an issue with his truck while deployed on the Town Gulch Conflagration that was rectified by Les Schwab in Vale, OR. District coverage during deployments was also discussed. Chief Wooldridge reported that staffing levels were covered during deployments and several volunteers continue to pull shifts to gain experience and obtain certification levels.
Fire Danger Levels: Fire danger levels were lowered from High to Moderate. The weather pattern for the next week or so lends credence to the lowering of the fire danger level.
Open Projects: Paint has been picked up for the water tank on Rattlesnake Road. Chief Wooldridge reported this will be completed soon. He is also investigating a new flagpole for the station and will report his findings to the Board.
End of Chief’s report.
Unfinished Business: 
Bank: Chief Wooldridge would like to move the District account to a different bank after January 1st and the majority of taxes have been received. The Board discussed banking options. Chief Wooldridge is considering US Bank, following recent loan transactions. Following discussion, the Board agreed to pursue business discussions with US Bank.
New Business: 
IGA with Pleasant Hill-Goshen Fire & Rescue: Chief Wooldridge would like Board approval to partner with Pleasant-Hill Goshen Fire & Rescue in an IGA. This is for administrative purposes only and would not impact response staff.

Director Larry Swartz made a motion for Chief Wooldridge to proceed with an IGA with Pleasant Hill-Goshen Fire & Rescue for administrative purposes. Director Tim Strinz seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
Vacation Accrual: Chief Wooldridge identified an issue with his automatic vacation accrual. Instead of accruing 10 hours per month it has only been accruing 3.33 hours per month. He believes it to be a recent error and will report to the Board upon investigation. Pleasant Hill-Goshen Fire & Rescue has a form they will provide that identifies the issue and supports a manual adjustment to an employee’s vacation bank. Chief Wooldridge wanted to notify the Board prior to making any adjustments.
Vacation Buy Back: Chief Wooldridge noted policy discrepancies for vacation accrual and buy back. Following discussion, the Board would like Chief Wooldridge to create a policy and provide it at the September meeting for review and amendment and/or approval. This will be added to Unfinished Business on the September agenda.
Bank Signers: Director Larry Swartz made a motion to add Director Tim Strinz and Director Rich Stronach as signers, with signing authority, to the Dexter Fire Department bank account. President Bob Holland seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
Next Meeting:
September 17, 2024, is the next regularly scheduled meeting and will be held immediately following the Board training. Chief Wooldridge will ensure the meeting is advertised appropriately.
Adjournment: Director Rich Stronach made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:56 p.m. Director Tim Strinz seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted, 

Dulcy Pierce
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